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Public Health and Safety Committee Meeting 

Monday, September 17, 2018 

Red Bud City Hall 

Council Chambers (2
nd

 floor) 

  

Committee Members Present: Bill Hanebutt, Glenn Linnertz, Curt Guebert, David 

Friess, Kyle Donjon  

 

Committee Members Absent:  

  

Council Members Present:    Clem Esker, Mike Reed, Susan Harbaugh 

 

Council Members Absent:      

 

Others Present: Mayor Tim Lowry, City Attorney Paul Ray, City 

Superintendent Josh Eckart, Code Administrator Jeff 

Mueller, Police Chief John Brittingham, Admin. Assist. 

Pam Poetker, City Clerk Joanne Cowell 

 

Committee Chairman Hanebutt called the meeting to order at 7:09 P.M.   

 

Old Business 

None 

 

New Business  

I. Approval of Prior Month’s Meeting Minutes – August 20, 2018 Meeting 

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member 

Linnertz, to approve the minutes from the August 20, 2018 meeting.  Carried 

 

II. Department Activity Report and Comparison Report 

The monthly department activity report was included in the packets. 

 

III. Permission for Tyler Clelend to remain on ILEAS 

Tyler Clelend explained his involvement in ILEAS and that if he is called out, there is 

no cost to the city, as all expenses, including wages will be reimbursed.  He has been on 

ILEAS since October, 2010 and is requesting that he remain on the team.  Chief 

Brittingham is in favor of Clelend staying on the team. 

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member 

Guebert, to approve allowing Tyler Clelend to remain on the ILEAS Mobile Field Force.  

Carried 

 

IV. Training Request - John Brittingham - National Leadership Forum – Feb. 5-8, 

2019 - National Harbor, Maryland 

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Hanebutt, seconded by Committee Member 

Donjon, to approve sending John Brittingham to training entitled “28
th

 National Leadership 

Forum & SAMHSA’S 14
th

 Prevention Day” in National Harbor, Maryland, February 5-8, 

2019, at no cost to the city.  Carried 

 

V. Public Comments/Anything for the Good of the City 
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Chief Brittingham said he needs to replace two department phones; it will not cost the 

city anything and that by getting another two lines through IWIN, it will save the city 

monthly. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:18 P.M.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Joanne G. Cowell, City Clerk 

Red Bud, Illinois 


